
INT. ROOM - NIGHT

Five people play cards. TWO pulls the existing pile of 
money from the current hand toward him/herself.

TWO
Thank you ladies and suckers.

THREE
Who's deal is it?

FOUR
It's your deal. 

FIVE
Here's a hint. Every time you ask who's 
deal is it - it's your deal. So if you 
feel the urge to ask, chances are --

TWO / FOUR / FIVE
It's your deal!

THREE
Okay, okay! What should we play?

TWO / FOUR / FIVE
Dealer's choice!!

THREE
Oh, right. Okay, why don't we try - 
what's that game I like?

TWO / FOUR / FIVE
3 card draw!

THREE
So... five cards, right?

FOUR
Oh my god - every time!

TWO
Come on, be nice.

FIVE
Believe me - this is us being nice.

THREE looks to TWO.

TWO
Don't mind them. Just deal. They're just 
sore losers.
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THREE
I'm not the one they're losing to though.

TWO
(laughs lightly)

Well you got that right my friend.

ONE
Is that funny?

TWO looks up from stacking their chips.

TWO
Hmm?

ONE
Do you find that funny?

TWO
What are you talking about?

ONE
You laughed when you said that. So I can 
only think that you found it funny.

TWO
Relax. It's just an expression.

ONE
I am relaxed. Are you relaxed?

TWO
What? Yeah. Come on. We're just having 
some fun here.

ONE
Yes. I can see how much fun you are 
having. Taking all of our money. You do 
find that... fun? 

TWO
Hey - it's just how the cards play out.

ONE
Is it?

TWO
Yeah. Come on. Can we play another hand? 

(to THREE)
Let's go. They're shuffled enough. Deal.
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ONE
I am starting to think that maybe your 
friend here isn't quite so... inept at 
cards as we have been led to believe.

Everyone's eyes are on ONE now.

ONE (CONT’D)
I am thinking that perhaps all of these 
stupid questions and bathroom breaks, and 
spilled drinks are maybe not as 
accidental as you would like us to 
believe.

TWO
Hey, listen I"m sorry but I told you in 
advance my friend doesn't play much 
cards. I offered to let him sit out. You 
didn't seem to have a problem when you 
were winning.

ONE
When was that? Oh yes. The first three 
hands. After that one of us has only won 
every fourth hand. Like clockwork. Just 
often enough to keep us in the game. 

ONE glances between TWO and THREE.

ONE (CONT’D)
So here's my offer. Whichever one of you 
is the first to tell me how you've been 
winning will walk out of here. 
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